ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PROPERTY AND MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE OLD SCHOOL ROOM, ADDINGHAM

ON WEDNESDAY 7 SEPTEMBER 2016 AT 7.00PM
Present
Cllrs: Coates (ex-officio), Flesher, Hindle, Orr (Chairman) and Tennant
In Attendance

       Parish Clerk –  J Markham
35/16 Apologies for Absence

        Received from Cllrs Brady and Smith; absences approved. 
36/16 Disclosures of Interest
Pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct, Members were invited to disclose any additional interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests), and to note in the Declarations of Interests Book any previously disclosed interests, relevant to the business of the meeting.
Relevant interests noted: None
37/16 Public Consultation and Question Time  

No members of the public present.
38/16 Minutes
Resolved:  That the Minutes of the meeting held on 28 July 2016, having been taken as read, be approved and signed as a true and correct record by the Chairman.

39/16 Matters Arising
The Chairman reported, for information, a that further meeting had been held with the Academy to review the development of their business plan.
40/16 Review of outstanding maintenance issues 
The updated schedules (Appendices 1 and 2) of maintenance issues were noted, and it was agreed that the successful resolution of many of these matters would be publicised on the website and facebook page.  

An additional matter was raised – the faulty street light on Moor Lane; this would be reported to BMDC and added to Appendix 1 for review at the next meeting.
Members of the Committee agreed to meet on Sunday 11 September to conduct a follow-up inspection of the village.

41/16 Report of Allotment Manager
Proposals for expenditure on the allotments, submitted by the Allotment Manager, were considered.  After discussion, it was:
Resolved to recommend: That, subject to final check and confirmation of the quotation received, a set of allotment plot signs and posts be commissioned for a total cost of £447.

The Clerk was asked to look into the possibility of security tagging allotment equipment with West Yorkshire Police, and report back to the next meeting.
42/16 Scout Hut/Pavilion Electricity Bills
The Chairman summarised the costs of the electricity bills paid by the Council for the Scout Hut/Pavilion from its opening in 2013 to date.

Resolved to recommend: That financial contributions of the order of £1750 from the Scouts, and £500 each from the Football Club and Civic Society (for use of the MUGA lights) be invited, in order to help towards the running costs of the Scout Hut/Pavilion to date, and that, with immediate effect, the costs of bills received be apportioned and re-directed to each of the organisations responsible for use of the facility.

The Clerk reported that a separate meeting was to be held with the Civic Society to look into wiring up a separate meter for the MUGA lights.

43/16 Date of Next Meeting
Subject to confirmation, the next meeting of the Committee would be held on 2 November 2016 at 7.00pm in the Old School.
Meeting closed at 7.40 pm.

______________________________________

Chairman
